
 

 

To:  All Subaru Retailers 

From: Subaru of America, Inc. 

Date:  February 24, 2016 

 

FlashWrite Reprogramming File New CID Display Inconsistency 

 

Due to a FlashWrite database error, when searching for 2015 Forester 2.0L Turbo pack files by Vehicle 

specification (only), the New CID for the latest pak files displays incorrectly as shown below.  The actual 

New CID should read as LF61700B as shown when the search is performed using the vehicle CID#. 

Regardless of how the pak file is searched, the correct file is applied by FlashWrite in both cases.  If the 

ECM is checked following programming, the New CID LF61700B will be found as long as FlashWrite 

(Release Month Jan 2016) is used for this application. 

This display error will be corrected as part of a future release of SSM4/ FlashWrite. 

Fig 1- New CID displays incorrectly when searched by vehicle specification 

 

 



Fig 2- New CID displays correctly.  Note that Pack Number 22765AG974 is the same as in Fig 1. 

 


